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January 14, 2008
Dear VFP Partner:
 

With the recent announcement of the new Volunteers for Prosperity Service Incentive Program or “VFPServ”, the VFP Office is currently seeking to identify those VFP partners interested in assisting with implementation of this innovative public-private partnership.  

Developed by the VFP Office, in cooperation with the USA Freedom Corps at the White House, and GlobalGiving Foundation, VFPServ will help skilled American volunteers meet travel, insurance and local living costs associated with international assignments through grants ranging from a minimum of $500 to a maximum of $1000.  These grants will be awarded to match at least equal amounts of funds raised locally by volunteers.  (Learn more about VFPServ)
Role of VFP Partners and Benefits of Participation

VFP partners will play a critical role in VFPServ’s success by supervising volunteer assignments as well as receiving and disbursing grant monies on behalf of volunteers.

Participation in VFPServ holds several potential benefits for VFP partners.  To begin with, VFP partners could gain additional, highly skilled American volunteers for staffing field programs.  
Another benefit could be the inflow of new financial resources for VFP partners.  While VFPServ grants are restricted to covering travel, insurance and local living costs, any funds raised locally by volunteers are non-restricted and may be used to cover any other costs (e.g. administrative, overhead) associated with supervising volunteer assignments.    
Finally, if for some reason a volunteer is unable to commence with an assignment, the funds raised locally by that volunteer will be divided evenly between the supervising VFP partner and the VFPServ General Matching Fund (from which matching grants are awarded). 
Next Steps

The VFP Office is working with GlobalGiving to complete the program’s online application and fundraising tool.  Both are expected to be available soon.

To enroll your organization in the VFPServ program, please e-mail Melissa Kennison (mkennison@usaid.gov) of the VFP Office by COB, Friday, January 18, 2008 with the name, phone number and e-mail of the person on staff designated to serve as VFPServ primary contact.  Please understand that your organization’s enrollment in VFPServ is entirely voluntary; it is not a requirement of participation in VFP.
All questions concerning VFPServ and the VFP Office may be directed to Melissa Kennison either by phone, 202.712.4521 or e-mail, mkennison@usaid.gov.   For questions concerning VFPServ and GlobalGiving, please feel free to contact Stephanie Fischer via phone, 202. 232.5784 or e-mail, sfischer@globalgiving.com.  

Thank you for your continued support of the VFP initiative and your interest in VFPServ! 

Sincerely,
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Jack Hawkins

Director

Office of Volunteers for Prosperity

U.S. Agency for International Development
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